
  SPECIAL MEETING, PUBLIC HEARING & VILLAGE BOARD MEETING – JULY 22, 2019


On Monday, July 22, 2019, the Village Board of the Village of Raymond held a Special Meeting.  The Special Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.  Roll call was taken as follows:  Present were, President Gary Kastenson; Trustees, Paul Ryan, Tim Geszvain, Doug Schwartz and Dave Lecus.  Also present were, Village Clerk, Linda M. Terry and Village Treasurer, Lee Marie Toll.  Immediately following roll call, the Board moved to Closed session pursuant to s. 19.85(1)(c), for considering employment, promotion, compensation or performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility, more specifically, contracted Village Office Personnel, on a LECUS/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.



After discussion regarding the above matter, the Board went into a short recess before the Public Hearing, on a GESZVAIN/LECUS MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.



At 7:30 pm, the Board came out of recess on a SCHWARTZ/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.



Immediately after coming out of recess, there was a Public Hearing held to consider a request by the Greg Clark, Clark’s Truck Repair for a Conditional Use Permit, to allow outside parking of vehicles at 1500 N. 122nd Street, Franksville, WI 53126. 



Attorney Stan Riffle stated that matters that require a public hearing will be brought before the Village Plan Commission first for recommendation, but, because the Village Board gives the final decision, the public hearing on such matters, will come before the Village Board Meeting.  



Mr. Greg Clark was present for the meeting.  He stated that the trucks are parked in the building – and, there will be no overnight parking.  



Trustee Lecus stated that he spoke to the neighbors and they had no issues regarding this conditional use.  



With no further comments from the Board or the audience, the Public Hearing was closed at 7:40 PM.  



President Kastenson opened the next public hearing to consider a request by Rose Investments, LLC for a Conditional Use Permit to operate a trucking terminal, station for the service and repair of vehicles, and truck and trailer parking at 1521 Waukesha Avenue, Franksville, WI 53126.   


Attorney Lauren Maddente spoke on behalf of the petitioners.  She gave a brief history of the property and went on to say that Maric Transportation will be leasing the property to operate its transportation business.  Mr. Maric presently has a location in Oak Creek, which he intends to continue operating, as well as this new site on Waukesha Road.   She also stated that there will be NO sleeping on the property.  



President Kastenson asked where the trucks would be washed?  Where will the wash-out water be going to?   He would also like to see some sort of sound barriers for any refrigerator trucks that may be running.  



Trustee Lecus questioned the 8:00 am – 8:00 pm hours.  



Ms. Maddente stated that Mr. Maric only has two refrigerator trucks right now.  



Trustee Geszvain said that 30% of the trucks will be loaded; can you explain why?



Ms. Maddente said that she has no concerns about doing any damage to the road.

Public Input:

Joe Heinrichs – 



This is a legal, non-conforming piece of property.  There are no retention pons on the site; Racine County denied this conditional use request a number of times; Rose Investments took Racine County to Court on the denials, and the Circuit Court Judge upheld Racine County’s ruling.  



He also stated that there was a spill on this site back in 1997.  

Paul Magestro – 



He is very concerned about this conditional use request.  The property values in the area will drop, especially if 150 trucks are allowed on this site.  



He doesn’t think this is a good fit for the Village.  



He would like the Board to really think about this matter before acting on it. 

Cheryl Michel – 



Would like this matter denied and would like to preserve the rural nature of the area.  
Terry Hesselbein – 



She is concerned about pollution from the water run-off; and also feels that the road will be ruined.  This is a newer road.  

John Eigenauer – 



He really has some concerns about leaving Hribar operate the business as they are right now.  

Pat Hribar – 



She stated that their existing business has never damaged the roads.  She also stated that no one has forced anyone to buy the property surrounding them.  If you buy a house next to an airport, you cannot then complain about the noise.  The existing trucking company has been in existence for over 70 years.  She also stated that people don’t try to put restrictions on farmers when they work in their fields.  

Marshall Ambrose – 



Doesn’t want the expansion. 

Ryan Bailey – 



If the property is left to run the business that is currently being run, it is a free-for-all.  Trucks are coming in there all hours.  

Larry Koerber – 



Thinks that it is unsafe and unwise to allow trucking out of this site.  

Mark Lovdahl - 


When Hribar trucking was running their business there, they had dump trucks – that is not being done right now.  

Keith Fehl – 



The quality of life has degraded.  It started out as Hribar using dump trucks; and has now turned into 18-wheelers and refrigerator trucks that run all night long.  



He feels the request should be denied as the area is mainly rural and residential.  

At 8:25 pm, the public hearing was closed.  



At this time, the Board started their regular meeting.  



The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  



Roll call had previously been taken, however, also in attendance at this time were, Village Attorney, Stan Riffle; Village Engineer, Chris Stamborski; Village Zoning Administrator, Tim Barbeau; Village Fire/Rescue Chief, Adam Smith, and Village Asst. Fire/Rescue Chief, Kevan Leedle.  



The Treasurer’s report was read by Lee Marie Toll as follows:
	Community State Bank - General Checking
	
	
	
	

	Beginning Balance
	
	
	$4,574.65 
	

	Deposits:
	
	              87,087.67 
	
	

	Transfers in:
	
	              55,000.00 
	
	

	Interest Earned
	
	                      6.13 
	
	

	Miscellaneous Credits/Voided Checks
	
	                    10.00 
	
	

	Journal Entries debiting checking
	
	 
	
	

	TOTAL ADDITIONS:
	
	
	          142,103.80 
	

	Disbursements:
	
	             (94,892.98)
	
	

	Transfers out:
	
	             (45,000.00)
	
	

	Bank Charges & Miscellaneous Deductions
	
	                   (10.60)
	
	

	Journal Entries crediting checking
	
	
	
	

	TOTAL SUBTRACTIONS:
	
	
	         (139,903.58)
	 

	ENDING BALANCE:
	
	
	
	6,774.87            

	OTHER ACCOUNTS:
	
	
	
	

	UNRESTRICTED
	
	
	
	

	Community State Bank - Money Market
	
	
	            48,283.13 
	

	State LGIP Fund - Tax Investment 
	
	
	          795,814.76 
	 

	TOTAL UNRESTRICTED SAVINGS
	
	
	
	          844,097.89 

	TOTAL UNRESTRICTED FUNDS
	
	
	
	          850,872.76 

	RESTRICTED
	
	
	
	

	Community State Bank - Bond Escrow
	
	
	          100,369.53 
	

	Community State Bank  Storm Water Utility
	
	
	              5,128.96 
	

	Community State Bank  Cemetery Fund
	
	
	            11,456.29 
	

	Community State Bank Perpetual Care Fund
	
	
	              6,461.48 
	

	State LGIP  Funds - Bond Escrow
	
	
	            59,438.97 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Cemetery
	
	
	            23,340.93 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Equipment Reserve
	
	
	          126,212.44 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Land Reserve
	
	
	            23,971.82 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Raymond SWUD
	
	
	            69,468.93 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Fireworks Bonds
	
	
	            10,464.56 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Fire & Rescue Equip Reserve
	
	                 305.93 
	 

	TOTAL RESTRICTED FUNDS
	
	
	
	          436,619.84 

	ALL TOWN BANK ACCOUNTS
	
	
	
	 $    1,287,492.60 




The Treasurer’s report was APPROVED AS READ, ON A LECUS/SCHWARTZ MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

BILLS PAID FROM:
 June 25, 2019 – July 22, 2019:   Town = $94,892.98, WERE APPROVED ON A LECUS/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING OF:  June 24, 2019, WERE APPROVED ON A SCHWARTZ/LECUS MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
SHERIFF’S REPORT:

The Sheriff’s Report was given to all of the Board members and, read.  The Sergeant stated that there were 40 citations issued for the month of June, 2019.   


Trustee Lecus stated that there have been issues with people not stopping on Highway “G” and 76th Street.  


Stan Bugnacki asked why, on the interstate, does it say that Trucks are to be in the far left lane; however, no one adheres to that sign. 


The Sergeant stated that the sign for trucks to remain in the far left lane is just a suggestion.  Many of the trucks don’t go in the left lane because when re-doing the interstate, the lanes are more narrow than they used to be.  

PUBLIC COMMENT – 
Stan Bugnacki:


Feels that if the Village is getting additional truck traffic on Village Roads, because of the accidents that have happened on the interstate because of narrower lanes, then, the Village should send a bill to the State of Wisconsin for our road repairs.  

1. Fire Department Business:



Chief Smith stated he has not heard anything yet regarding the grant for the SCBA’S.  


He also stated that there will be a full southbound closure coming up soon on I-94.  However, we will be gaining the 7-Mile on/off ramps soon.  
2. Storm Water Utility District:

UPDATES
3. Plan Commission Business:

a. Greg Clark, owner/operator Clarks Truck Repair, 1500 122nd Street, Franksville, WI; XCEL, LLC, property owner Re: Consideration and possible action on a request to issue a Conditional Use Permit to allow outside storage of semi-trucks at his business to be located at 1500 122nd Street. Tax Parcel 0120421-07-031010.
AUTHORIZE THE ZONING ADMINISTRATOR TO ISSUE A CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT WITH THE FOLLOWING STIPULATIONS: 

** THERE BE NO MORE THAN THREE (3) TRUCKS BE ALLOWED TO PARK OUTSIDE

** THE TRUCKS SHALL BE LOCATED SUCH THAT THEY DO NOT INTERFERE WITH OTHER OPERATIONS AT THE SITE;

** TRUCK CABS SHALL NOT BE ALLOWED TO RUN OR OPERATE OVERNIGHT IN THE PARKING LOT

MADE ON A LECUS/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
b. Rose Investments, LLC 7213 USH 41, Caledonia, WI, owner/applicant, by Fox, O’Neil & Shannon, S.C. agent, Consideration and possible action on a request for a Conditional Use permit to operate a trucking terminal and station for the service and repair of vehicles, and truck and trailer parking at the property known as 1521 Waukesha Road, Tax Parcel No. 0120421-10-055000.
President Kastenson stated that if the Village does not grant the conditional use, the existing operation of that property can continue.  He also had a question as to whether or not the Village could require access onto Highway “G”.  
Attorney Riffle stated that we would need to talk to Racine County.  


MOTION TO TABLE THIS REQUEST TO ALLOW STAFF TO DRAFT CONDITIONS BASED ON THE COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC HEARING, AND BRING THIS BACK TO THE BOARD AT THEIR AUGUST 26TH MEETING, MADE ON A RYAN/SCHWATZ MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
c. Jose G. Mora 8761 W. 7 Mile Road, (tabled 4/22/19 by the Village Board), Re; Consideration and possible action on a request for a Conditional Use Permit to park two quad-axle dump trucks within an existing pole barn. Tax Parcel No. 0120421-09-003050.
DENY REQUEST, MADE ON A SCHWARTZ/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
d. Karen and Brian Gunderson, 4025 Gunderson Road, Waterford, Re: Consideration and possible action on a request for approval of a Certified Survey Map to reconfigure two properties. Tax Parcel No. 0120421-18-016054.
At this time, Trustee Lecus excused himself from discussion and voting on this matter.  

TABLE THIS MATTER TO ALLOW ALL PARTIES INVOLVED TO SIGN THE PROPER PAPERWORK, MADE ON A SCHWARTZ/RYAN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
e. Javco Realty, LLP 3873 27th Street, Re: Consideration and possible action on the following items (Tax Parcel No. 0120421-25-031001): Certified Survey Map Plan of Operation, Site Plan, Architectural Plan, Landscape Plan :

Zoning Administrator, Tim Barbeau stated that this was previously approved, but, it was approved pending the petitioner submitted the required documents. He has now done that.  

President Kastenson stated that there are old trailers and trucks that are being used as fencing on this property.  He does not like the looks of it at all.  

Trustee Ryan asked if this also needs to go before Caledonia as well?


The Board would like this tabled to allow for review of JAVCO conditional use permit.  


APPROVE THE CERTIFIED SURVAY MAP, MADE ON A SCHWARTZ/LECUS MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

APPROVE PLAN OF OPERATION, SITE PLAN, ARCHITECTURAL PLAN AND LANDSCAPE PLAN, SUBJECT TO CALEDONIA’S REVIEW, MADE ON A RYAN/SCHWARTZ MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
f. Rodney Christensen, 10830 W. 5 Mile Road, Re: Consideration and possible action on a Certified Survey Map to split Outlot 1 of CSM 3127 into four parcels located at 10830 W. Five Mile Road. Tax Parcel No. 0120421-10-055000.
APPROVED ON A LECUS/SCHWARTZ MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
4. Village Business:
a. Discussion/Decision regarding Resolution #2019-7-22 – A Resolution for Inclusion Under the State of Wisconsin Deferred Compensation Program:
APPROVED ON A SCHWARTZ/LECUS MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
b. Discussion/Decision regarding Resolution #2019-7-22A -  A Resolution Amending the 2019 Budget to Acknowledge the Town of Raymond has become a Village and as such, the Village has hired a Zoning Administrator and will have additional income and expenses: 
APPROVED ON A SCHWARTZ/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

c. Discussion/Decision regarding appointment of Fire/Rescue Chief:

RE-APPOINT ADAM SMITH AS FIRE/RESCUE CHIEF FOR A THREE-YEAR TERM, MADE ON A SCHWARTZ/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

d. Discussion/Decision regarding Top Flight Industrial Park Operations:  
At this time, Village Engineer, Chris Stamborski stated that he has met with Mr. Oakes.  There was a trench dug today.  

President Kastenson stated that he was at the site earlier and it was very, very wet.  He feels the pond on the Oakes Development is leaking.  He would like to see the pond either re-done or a plastic liner installed in the pond.  

Mr. Greg Michel, the neighbor of the development, stated that he has talked to the Village Engineer and Mr. Oakes.  They will work directly with Mr. Michel to alleviate the water problems that Mr. Michel is having since this pond was put in.  


AT 9:35 PM, THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED ON A LECUS/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

Respectfully submitted, 

Linda M. Terry

Village Clerk

Village of Raymond

